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La Casa Azul draws an impressionistic portrait of Mexican painter Frida
Kahlo, looking at both her flamboyant and passionate personality and her
uncommon artistic talent. 

In Frida KahloÕs eye is a disturbing darkness. In her mouth, an angry
scream that has resounded throughout Mexico since the first massacres
committed by the Conquistadors. In her veins, red blood, the source for all
the colors that fill her works, where her innermost secrets come alive.

Frida Kahlo is a woman living in pain since youth, since a terrible
tramway accident broke her spine. Her suffering, however, acts as the
source of a singular outlook on art and on the mythology of her country, as
seen through the history of the Aztec people. Pain is also part of her
tormented love life as the wife of the great muralist Diego RiveraÑand as
mistress of Leon Trotsky.

La Casa Azul shows Frida Kahlo in the last moments of her life, as she
engages in a dialogue with Death, hours before the inauguration of her
first and only exhibit in Mexico City. As the conversation ensues, we are
witness to FridaÕs complex desire for recognition, her immeasurable need
for love, and the constant struggle between her desire for death and her
lust for life. 

Stage actress Sophie Faucher has been fascinated for many years by the
art and life of Frida Kahlo. La Casa Azul is her first stage play. Director
Robert Lepage has been associated with the project from the beginning, and
he brings additional layers of meaning to FaucherÕs text with the inventive



staging and visual elegance for which he is renowned. Video plays an
important part in the production, sometimes as a narrative tool, sometimes
as an element of stage design, while the frequent transformations of
accessories, music, lighting, and atmosphere also play an integral part in
the telling of this unique story.

Sophie FaucherÕs (author and actress) substantial list of accomplishments
is notable for both the quality and diversity of productions it includes.
Immediately after graduating from MontrealÕs Conservatoire dÕArt
Dramatique, she began working in the theater, cinema, television, and
radio. She has performed in over 30 productions, both comedies and dramas.
Memorable roles include Mara in Paul ClaudelÕs LÕannonce faite $ Marie,
Camille in Alfred de MussetÕs On ne badine pas avec lÕamour, the daughter-
in-law in PirandelloÕs Six Characters in Search of an Author, and title
roles in Fran•oise LalandeÕs Alma Mahler and SchillerÕs Mary Stuart. This
versatile actress can also be heard as a film narrator and as the voice of
various animated characters. She recently received a Gemini Award for her
role in the childrenÕs television series Tohu-Bohu. La Casa Azul is her
first stage play.

Robert Lepage (director) practices with an equal ability the functions of
stage director, set designer, playwright, actor, and film director. He
brings to the stage original plays, overturning theaterÕs more traditional
styles with the use of new technologies. Lepage finds inspiration in
contemporary life; his work is actual, unusual, and transcends all
barriers. 

Born in Quebec in 1957, Lepage discovered early on a profound interest in
geography (he even dreamed of becoming a professor). Also attracted to the
various performing arts, he eventually came across what would become his
greatest passion, theater. In 1975, at the age of 17, he began his training
at QuebecÕs Conservatoire dÕArt Dramatique. After returning from an
internship in Paris (1978), he participated in numerous productions before
joining ThŽ‰tre Rep•re two years later.

In 1984, Lepage created Circulations, which would go on to be presented
across Canada and win an award as Best Canadian Production during La
Quinzaine Internationale de ThŽ‰tre de QuŽbec. It was, however, the
following year, with The DragonsÕ Trilogy, that his work received
international recognition. Subsequent productions included Vinci (1986),
The Polygraph (1987Ð1990), and Tectonic Plates (1988Ð1990).

From 1989 to 1993, Lepage held the position of artistic director at the
National Arts CenterÕs French Theatre (Ottawa). While at the NAC, his
directing projects included Needles and Opium, Corolian, Macbeth et La
Temp•te, and A Midsummer NightÕs Dream, for which he became the first North
American ever to direct a Shakespeare play at LondonÕs Royal National
Theatre.

In 1994, Lepage took an important step by founding his own
multidisciplinary company, Ex Machina. As artistic director, he led this
new group through the creation process that resulted in the acclaimed Seven
Streams of the River Ota, Le Songe dÕune nuit dÕŽtŽ, and LepageÕs one-man
show Elsinore. In 1994, he began extending his talent to cinema. The fervor
with which he wrote and directed his first feature 
film was immediately recognized, and Le Confessionnal opened the DirectorÕs
Fortnight at the Cannes Film Festival in 1995. Lepage later went on to
direct Le Polygraphe (1996), N™ (1998), and his first feature film in
English, Possible Worlds (2000).

La Caserne Dalhousie, a multidisciplinary production center, opened in
June of 1997 under LepageÕs watchful eye. In this new workspace, Lepage and
his team created Geometry of Miracles, Zulu Time, and his latest solo
piece, the far side of the moon (which has won many prizes, including a
Time Out Award and the prestigious Evening Standard Award).



LepageÕs reputation as a theatrical pioneer has led to several exciting
collaborations. Presenting the double bill BluebeardÕs Castle and Erwartung
at the Canadian Opera Company, Lepage proved to be as gifted in opera as he
is in theater. He repeated his feat in 1999 by presenting The Damnation of
Faust in Japan (the production went on to play in Paris in 2001). In
addition, he conceived and stage directed Peter GabrielÕs highly acclaimed
Secret World Tour in 1992. Lepage later took on the role of artistic
director of MŽtissage (1999), an exhibition at Le MusŽe de la Civilisation
du QuŽbec. In 2002, he teamed up yet again with Gabriel to stage his
Growing Up Live tour.

Robert LepageÕs work has been recognized and honored many times. Among
his most recent honors is the medal of lÕOrdre National du QuŽbec (1999).
In September of 2000, he was recipient of the SORIQ Award, honoring his
successful international career. In March of 2002, the French embassy
invited him to join the Legion of Honor. In April 2002, he was named ÒGrand
QuŽbecoisÓ by the Metropolitan Chamber of Commerce. Finally, this past
November, he was recipient of the Herbert Whittaker Drama Bench Award for
his outstanding contribution to Canadian theater.

Lepage is currently overseeing the world tour of La Caza Azul, and in the
near future, he and a new cast will be reviving the cult classic DragonsÕ
Trilogy for the Festival de ThŽ‰tre des AmŽriques. He is also collaborating
with Cirque du Soleil. The circus called on his talent to create their next
permanent Las Vegas show, which is expected to open in April 2004. With
Maestro Lorin Maazel, Lepage will begin work on an opera based on George
OrwellÕs 1984. Finally, Lepage is in the midst of producing his fifth
feature film, adapted from his award-
winning the far side of the moon.

Lise Roy (actress), a graduate of MontrealÕs Conservatoire dÕArt
Dramatique, has appeared in over 30 stage plays, playing roles including
Camille C. in Camille Claudel, Madeleine II in Le vrai monde?, and Madame
K. in Portrait of Dora. She also works in television, where she was seen on
French-language series like Le volcan tranquille, Fortier, and Fred-Dy, as
well as, in English, the remarkable The Boys of St. Vincent, which earned
her a Gemini Award for best actress in a supporting role, and the
television movie Children of My Heart, which earned her a Gemini
nomination.

Roy also teaches acting, has initiated numerous artistic projects, and
has received several grants from the Quebec and Canada Arts Council, while
pursuing a career along roads less traveled, where the creative spirit is
always dominant.

Patric Saucier (actor) graduated from Quebec CityÕs Conservatoire dÕArt
Dramatique in 1990, and has worked in just about every 
theater in the city, participating in a wide range of works. He has
directed several plays, including Hosanna by Michel Tremblay, Les grands
dŽparts by Jacques Languirand, Le Chien by Jean-Marc DalpŽ, Moli•reÕs
George Dandin, ShakespeareÕs Twelfth Night, and his own adaptation of
Dalton TrumboÕs Johnny Got His Gun. As an actor, Saucier has played Mario
Escalope in RŽjean DucharmeÕs Ines PŽrŽe et Inat Tendu, Bug in Lee
MacDougallÕs Dora Award-winning High Life, and Wilbrod in Lise
VaillancourtÕs childrenÕs play, Le petit dragon. He is also the author of
the stage plays Et Cetera, Il pleut des viesÉ, and an adaptation of LÕŽcume
des jours by Boris Vian, as well as three radio plays (Le Frappeur de
t•tes, Lili lÕŽtŽ, and La mŽmoire de Neige), which were performed on Radio
Canada.
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